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June 3, 2022 

 

Assembly and Registration of the ISEA members and guests. 

 

June 3, 2022 

State President Chuck Roberts opened the 100th ISEA Convention at 8:00am.  The 

following officers were appointed for the session: 

 

• Chaplain – Karen Magner, Coeur d’Alene Lodge #1254 

• Sargent at Arms, Mike Munsey, Coeur d’Alene #1254 

• Tiler - Carl Foushic, Coeur d’Alene #1254 

• Photographer - Tom Winter Oregon Lodge #1824 

• Parliamentarian - Ed Sanman Jr., Lewiston Lodge #896  

 

President Roberts directed the Sergeant at Arms to invited all Elks who desire to 

attend this Convention to come within the Lodge Room. 

 

Welcome and introductions were made for visiting members of Oregon, 

Washington and Montana.  

 

President Roberts directed the Sergeant at Arms to retire to the anti-room and 

cause the Grand Lodge dignitaries to approach the alter.  The dignitaries were  

 

• Roger R. True, State Sponsor 

• J. Curtis Neely, Grand Tiler 

• Del Miley, Special Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler 

• Donald Bittick, Administrative Aid to GER Keith Mills 

• Joe Basil, Grand Lodge Trustee 

• Skip Barnes, Grand Lodge Ritual Committee 



• Mary Williams, Grand Lodge Government Relations Committee 

• Steve Meier, Grand Lodge Membership & Marketing Consulting 

• Laney Shultz, Special Representative Oregon 

• Jim Kile, Past Chairman Grand Lodge Trustee 

 

The Chaplain led the assembly in prayer. 

 

Lyle Gessford led the assembled members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

State President Roberts presented GER Keith Mills via zoom, who addressed those 

assembled.  The GER apologized for not being able to attend in person.  He then 

extended his congratulations to Chuck and Mary Ellen Roberts for the fantastic year 

that they had for the ISEA.  He welcomed Bob and Teresa Shaw who are about to 

start their adventure.  A special welcome to PGER Roger True and Del Miley from 

the GER. 

 

Roll Call was called for and taken by the ISEA Secretary Linda Tatlock.  All ISEA 

elected and appointed offers were president.  Roll Call of Lodges was taken and all 

Idaho State Lodges were present.   

 

President Roberts requested Curt Neely to introduce the members of the Elks 

Rehabilitation Board, Board Secretary Lyle Gessford, Vice-Chairman Kevin Poor, 

Legal Counsel John Burke, David McFarland, Kathy Kontos, and Grant Jones, 

Promotions and Marketing Director.  

 

President Roberts recognized Past State Presidents, Past State Secretaries, past 

Chairman of the Board of Trustees, past Hall of Honor winners, past State Elks of 

the Year, past Volunteer and Call to Service Award winners.   

 

President Roberts acknowledged the Veterans of our military service and thanked 

them for their past service to our nation.  

 

The Early Bird drawing was held with 5 winners:  3 traditional early bird items plus 

2 gift cards donated to the ISEA by Giant Killer who is the developer working with 

Idaho Elks for the phone app. 



 

First Lady Amy Mills addressed the assembly via zoom. 

 

State Secretary Linda Tatlock proclaimed that a quorum was present and this 

annual summer convention was ready to proceed with the business for which it 

was assembled. 

 

Final Summer Reports: 

 

• State President, Chuck Roberts 2021-2022 (Exhibit 1) 

President Roberts gave an overview of his accomplishments during the past year. 

The report was concluded and he moved for its acceptance, the motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Vice President North, Bob Shaw (Exhibit 2)  

The report was concluded and he moved for its acceptance, the motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Vice President East, Mike Marvin (Verbal report) 

The report was concluded and he moved for its acceptance, the motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Vice President South, Ed Willson (Exhibit 3) 

The report was concluded and he moved for its acceptance, the motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Nominations Committee, J. Curtis Neely, Chairman (Exhibit 4) 

Curt Neely reported that he had received one letter for each position, the final 

nominations submitted were:  Sera White Vice President North, and Tom Marmon 

for the position of Trustee East.  The report concluded and he moved for the 

acceptance of his report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote.   
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Nomination from the floor were called for by J. Curtis Neely. 

  

Debbie Nadrchal nominated Bob Shaw. 

Steve Johnson nominated Ed Willson as VP South 

Lori Marvin nominated Mike Marvin as VP East 

Mike Hayman nominated Sera White for VP North, Sera spoke on her own behalf   

Tracy Marmon nominated Tom Marmon for Trustee South; Tracy spoke on his 

behalf. 

 

All positions were unopposed.  

Motion and 2nd to approve the nominations, Motion passed. 

There being no additional nominations Ed Sanman made a motion that the State 

Secretary be directed to cast a unanimous ballot for the uncontested positions.  

Motioned was seconded, Motion passed. The State Secretary cast and recorded the 

unanimous vote. 

 

• Veterans Report, Lyle Gessford Chairman (Exhibit 5) 

The report was concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, the 

motion was seconded and approved by hand vote.  

 

• Grants training, Steve Meier Chairman, (Exhibit 6) 

 

• Training report, Steve Meier Chairman, (Exhibit 7) 

 

• Business Practices, Steve Meier Chairman, (Exhibit 8) 

 

The reports were concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his 3 reports, the 

motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• C-Note, Dave McFarland Chairman, (Exhibit 9) 

Revitalizing the Elks Charitable Trust C-note fund. 

The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, the motion 

was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 



• CLMS report, Ed Sanman Jr. Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Ed reported that there would be a meeting at 1:00pm at the Coeur d’Alene Lodge 

for Lodge Secretaries.   He reminded all that reports must be in by March 31st.   

The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, the motion 

was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Convention Sites, Wayne Shroll Chairman, (Verbal report)  

Winter Convention in Mountain Home (confirmed) 

Winter 2025 – South District 

Summer 2026 – East District 

Winter 2026 – North 

 

The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, the motion 

was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Elk of the Year, Ralph West Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Debbie Nadrchal reported that they will be presenting 2 Elks of the Year that 

evening.    
 

• Elks National Foundation, Susan Ketchum Chairman, (Exhibit 10) 

President Roberts read the report. President Roberts moved for the acceptance of 

her report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

ENF Awards were given to the State Secretary for disbursement to the Lodges. 

 

• Public Relations, Susan Ketchum Chairman, (Exhibit 11) 

President Roberts read her report. 

 

Raymond Wilson from St. Maries reported on their success regarding amount of 

money going out to the community via scholarships, but still having trouble getting 

information into the Elks Magazine.  Roger True has asked for an email from St. 

Maries regarding this issue.  

 

Steve Meier indicated that there will be a presentation this afternoon talking about 

alternative ways to get information out into your communities to increase your 

exposure.  



 

Lori Marvin indicated that Elks Magazine will not publish pictures with checks. 

Blackfoot has been in the magazine 10 times in this past year, with specific, short 

and sweet information. 

  

The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of her report, motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• ENF Totals - President Roberts reported 

East    $14,139.63 

North  $19,999.49 

South  $39,591.16 

ISEA  $100.00 

Misc.   $3,000.00 

Total state donations to ENF $76,830.28. 

 

The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of this report, motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Financial Review, Susie Stertz Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Financial review committee met and reviewed all records of the ISEA and Youth Inc.  

Everything was in perfect order.  The report concluded and she moved for the 

acceptance of her report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Government Relations, Danny Tackett Chairman, (Exhibit 12) 

Idaho’s’ charitable contribution $2,116,919.97.   

Idaho was ranked 25th out of the 48 states 

All Lodges but 1 has submitted the charitable reports 

The report was concluded and he moved for the adoption of this report, motion 

was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Hall of Honor, J. Curtis Neely Chairman (Exhibit 13) 

The hall of honor presentation will be made at dinner this evening. 

The report was concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, motion 

was seconded and approved by hand vote. 



 

• National Convention Housing, J. Curtis Neely Chairman, (Exhibit 14) 

National Convention will be held in Atlanta GA July 2-7, 2022, every lodge in Idaho 

will be represented.  GL travel meeting will be held tonight from 3-4 in the Cataldo 

Room.  The report was concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his report, 

motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Hoop Shoot, Harley Birchmeier Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Thank you to all Lodges that have participated.  Annual State Hoop Shoot will take 

place in Caldwell.  Idaho had national 2 & 3rd place winning Boys.  Washington had 

a national winner, Mattix Hodges Greater Spokane Lodge.  The State Hoop Shoot 

will take place in Kellogg in February 2023 and Regionals in Pasco WA in 

Washington TBD.  The report concluded and he moved for the acceptance of his 

report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• ISE Webmaster Committee, Greg Bosen Chairman, (Exhibit 15) 

Sera White reported.   The report concluded and she moved for the acceptance of 

this report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

President Roberts added to this report you can send submissions to State Secretary 

Linda make sure you use the state email address Idahostateelks@outlook.com. 

 

• Laws Committee, Jim Kile Chairman (Exhibit 16) 

No Laws submitted for revision this year for submission to this delegation. 

No Pending proposed amendments.  The report concluded and he moved for the 

acceptance of this report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Membership and Marketing, Alicia Neely Chairman (Exhibit 17) 

Alicia introduced her committee.   

 

• Betty Hise, Alicia Neely Chairman (Exhibit 18) 

 

Report on Winter Convention in Rupert (November 2021) Thanksgiving and 

Christmas theme.  Auctioneer for live auction Roger Stockwell. Money raised 
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$11,140.00.  The report concluded and she moved for the adoption of both reports, 

motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• State Directory, Debbie Nadrchal Chairman, (Verbal report) 

2021 250 directories were distributed throughout the state and to out of state 

requests. 2022 directory – still lacking information from the Lodges.  Distribution 

will take place after Grand Lodge. Price is increasing due to increased costs.   The 

app for your phone is up and running.   Elksdir.org.  The report concluded and she 

moved for the adoption of this report, motion was seconded and approved by hand 

vote. 

 

• Camarena Award, Susie Sterz Chairman, (Verbal report) 

The Camarena Award will be presented to David Gomez from Idaho City tonight.  

 

• Drug Awareness, Susie Stertz Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Camarena award was given away in Caldwell in June, Two days of training in Tampa.  

Drug Takeback-DEA puts on this national program to bring in all of your unused 

medication for disposal.  Total for 22 years 7,995 tons of drugs off the streets.  

Idaho 9,250 lbs. (5 tons) just this year.  Reminder to make sure your drug awareness 

charity information gets in.  National Drug Awareness has put up a new u-tube 

video. TIPS training – every lodge should be involved and employees TIPS trained.  

Drug Awareness awards will be on the State Secretaries desk for pickup.  The report 

concluded and she moved for the adoption of these reports, motion was seconded 

and approved by hand vote. 

 

State President Roberts reminded all that the Insurance from Grand Lodge is 

continuously going up.  One way to curtail is to get your bartenders and servers 

TIPS trained. 

 

State Sponsor and Past Grand Exalted Ruler Roger True addressed the delegation. 

Roger True reported that he attended 5 Lodge Action committees, 13 state 

association conventions and officer meetings, 42 Lodge visitations, over 100 zoom 

meetings.    Roger indicated he would fine GER Mills $100.00 for texting him during 

this state association convention. 

   



“With my time of only 6 weeks remaining, it was my honor and privilege to work 

with all of you, especially the District Leaders and Del Miley.  We haven’t 

accomplished everything but Keith understands the challenges of change and 

change will be coming.  I met with ISEA officers and had a good discussion.  There 

was concern regarding the Elk Tracks program.  Keith wants to assure us that this 

program will happen.  Funding has been set aside.  Community service is a focus, 

which will result in a gain in membership.  Keith has been travelling for a year and 

has seen many programs.  He would like to try to implement some of those 

programs in Idaho and Oregon.  It will take a team effort, all of us working together 

to make this happen.  Some of those changes will involve restructuring of the 

organization.  This is not an easy task.   I encourage you to work with him.   

 

Regarding scouting.  Nothing has changed.  The issue is not being able to confirm 

their insurance.  Our insurance director advises us not to move forward until we 

get confirmation of that coverage.  Once we get an definitive answer, we will get it 

out to the lodges.  

 

Regarding protocol at the Lodges and especially the Club.  We are American ladies 

and gentlemen and expect the bar staff and staff to be professional.   

 

Regarding Grand Lodge all 8 states of Area 8 will be at the same hotel.  A large 

reception is planned at the Atlanta Elks Lodge.  Keith will be giving his final speech 

in Atlanta, and they are so looking forward to coming home.     

 

Roger complimented State President Roberts on his year as State President. 

 

I am looking forward to this evening.  If you need to contact me in the next 6 weeks 

feel free to do so via email”.  

 

President Roberts called upon the Sargent at Arms a final credentials report as 

follows: 

 

PGER    1 

DDGERS    5 

PDDGER    23 



Members   130 

Visiting Members   26 

PSP    22 

 

President Roberts asked State Secretary Linda Tatlock for any announcements.  

None 

 

President Roberts asked for any announcements from the floor.  Red Shirt Friday 

should not only be supported at the Convention but at our Lodges as well.   

 

Traci Marmon addressed the floor:  Raffle Tickets are still available for the Fallen 

Soldier Fund Motorcycle ride.  Caldwell Lodge has hosted the Riders, who start in 

Oregon, stopping at different states and honor families who have members who 

were fallen soldiers.  They travel with an Eternal Flame; the members of the host 

Lodge watch the flame while these rider’s sleep.  The riders are provided with meals 

and place to sleep.  Final destination Arlington Cemetery where they place a wreath 

on the tomb of the fallen soldiers.  Sunday July 10th at the Caldwell Lodge.  Money 

raised helps offset the cost of their gas, pays for some of their meals.   

 

Donald Bittick addressed the convention.  He was directed by Keith and Amy to give 

away, to any member who wanted one, one of their pins.    

 

The Sargent at arms announced that there were two more drawings.  Drawing was 

held. 

 

The General Business Session was recessed until Saturday June 4th 8:00am.  

 

 

Saturday June 4th 8:00AM 

 

State President Roberts reconvened the 100th session of the Idaho State Elks 

Association Summer Convention. 

 

There were no new guests. 

 



The Chaplain led us in prayer and Lyle Gessford led the Pledge of Allegiance to the 

Flag. 

 

Roll call of Officers and Lodges was conducted with all Officers and Lodges present 

except Mountain Home Lodge. 

 

President Roberts reminded all Lodges that all the Lodge Signs must be picked up 

by noon. 

 

The Early bird drawing was held with 3 winners.  Gift cards were drawn with 2 

winners.  

  

President Roberts recognized any Past State Presidents not previously recognized.  

 

• State Trustees, Susie Stertz Chairman, (Exhibit 19) 

The report concluded and she moved for the adoption of this report, motion was 

seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Youth Inc., David Tatlock Registered Agent, (Exhibit 20) 

Income and Expenses were reported.   The report concluded and he moved for the 

adoption of this report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• Americanism, Candi Birchmeier Chairman, (Verbal report) 

Candy reported that winners received 1st $100.00 2nd $80.00 3rd $60.00 for the 

district level of competition.  On the State level of competition Grade 5 1st place 

received $120.00 2nd place $95.00 and 3rd place 75.00.   

Winners across the State:  

Grade 5 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners were from Boise, St. Maries and Preston 

Grade 6 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners were from Coeur d’Alene, Coeur d’Alene 

Coeur d’Alene 

Grade 7 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners were from Salmon, Boise, Sandpoint 

Grade 8 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners were from Sandpoint, Preston & Lewiston. 

For more information go to Elks.org enter Americanism Essay.  All the information 

you would need will be there including the theme for the year, deadlines and please 



watch the deadlines.  The report concluded and she moved for the adoption of this 

report, motion was seconded and approved by hand vote. 

 

• State Ritual President Roberts, (Verbal Report) 

There hasn’t been Ritual activity for several years, and we don’t have any certified 

judges in the State of Idaho.  He feels that ritual is important to be performed, from 

the heart and if we have to read it, it should be read like it is written.  President 

Roberts reported that ritual training would occur this afternoon. 

 

• State Historian, Steve Johnson, (Exhibit 21) 

The report concluded and he moved for its acceptance of this report, the motion 

was seconded and accepted by hand vote. 

 

President Roberts announced that the aid to the GER Donald Bittick has some pins 

from the Grand and from the First Lady Amy.   

The Potatoes that are on the tables are for the taking. 

The Lodge signs needs to be picked up by noon. 

Raffle tickets are still available through Traci Marmon for the Fallen Soldiers ride. 

 

President Roberts called for any additional announcements.  Steve Meier 

announced that Giant Killer the app developer gave Youth Inc $50.00 as a donation.  

 

Steve Meier reported that he along with Sera and Ben they are now ready to 

receive your feedback and/or issues relative to the My Elks application. 

 

State Secretary Linda Tatlock made announcements.   

Lost hat Eastern Idaho Veterans Programs hat.   

A lost room key was announced 237 at the Best Western.   

The State Presidents and officers party 12:30-3:30 at the Coeur d’Alene Lodge.   

ENF certificates are at my desk in the front of the room.   

Dinner will be at the Coeur d’Alene Lodge at 6:00pm.   

Winter training will take place in Mountain Home the first weekend in November.   

 

President Roberts called for any donation from the floor for ENF:  Donations from 

the floor were as follows: 



 

Rupert Lodge #2106 $644.00 

Rupert Lodge #2106 $2,184.00 

Blackfoot Lodge #1416 $779.22 

 

President Roberts turned the meeting over to State Sponsor and PGER the 

Honorable Roger True 

 

Past Grand Exalted Ruler Roger True addressed the convention.   

Roger thanked all for the hospitality and courtesy over the last 3 years.  He 

commented on the membership being generous to him and he truly appreciated it.  

He looked forward to seeing all of us in Atlanta.  He encouraged all to come out to 

the reception at the Atlanta Lodge.  Roger again thanked Del Miley and Donna for 

their many years of service, well deserved.  It was asked a couple of times last night 

about Del’s retirement.  Keith has no intention of putting Del on the bench, he has 

many years of experience and knowledge, again its Grand Lodge policy that you 

cannot have a special deputy in the state that the GER resides.  It’s a great honor 

to be emeritus and well deserved.  When I came in as sponsor Keith had asked me 

to set it up like my other states and in my other states I have special reps, although 

GL calls them district leaders because of another policy that we have at our level, 

but I could have not have functioned the past 3 years without these gentlemen’s 

support and knowledge and I want to recognize them at this time and ask them to 

introduce the District Deputy teams that were this past year 2021-2022 and the 

upcoming year.  

 

Lyle Gessford introduced the District Deputy Team South for 2021-2022. 

Tom Marmon, Caldwell Lodge #1448, Esquire John Muirhead Caldwell Lodge 

#1448, Auditor Tracy Roberts Marmon Caldwell Lodge #1448.  Thank you too all.   

The 2022-2023 team was introduced.  Tracy Roberts Marmon Caldwell Lodge 

#1448, Esquire Tim Periera Gooding Lodge #1745   and the Auditor to this year 

Chuck Roberts Caldwell Lodge #1448. 

 

Ed Sanman introduced District Deputy North 2021-2022 team:  Kevin Asker 

Grangeville Lodge #1825, Esquire Nancy Asker Grangeville Lodge #1825 and 

Auditor Alan Carbonera Lewiston Lodge #896.  The 2022-2023 team was introduced 



Kevin Asker Grangeville #1825, Esquire Alan Carbonera Lewiston Lodge #896 and 

Auditor Chis Moore Lewiston Lodge #896.  

 

Mike Marvin introduced the District Deputy East 2021-2022 team:  District Deputy 

Dave Purcell Idaho Falls Lodge #1087, Esquire J.C. Carter Idaho Falls Lodge #1087, 

and Auditor Chris Olsen Idaho Falls Lodge #1087.  The 2022-2023 District Deputy 

team was introduced: Josh Anderson, Preston Lodge # 1670, Esquire Travis Packer 

Blackfoot Elks Lodge #1416 and Auditor Chris Olsen Idaho Falls Lodge #1087.  

 

We have worked to draw all the states together over the last few years in area 8 

and it is our goal to have more functions combining all the states in area 8. Roger 

extended an invitation to all that we are always welcome in Washington and 

Montana as long as he remains their sponsor and we have great conventions and 

get to interface and exchange ideas.  All 8 states all of the District Deputies will be 

staying over 1 day in Atlanta and there will be a full day of District Deputy training.   

We are trying to standardize everything in Area 8, so in the event something 

happens to a sponsor another sponsor can step in and things will flow somewhat 

easier.   Again PGER Roger True thanked President Roberts for all his hard work and 

his professional demeanor as well as well wishes for the upcoming years. 

 

President Roberts called upon Scott Torres from Rupert Lodge who brought 20 

cases of hand sanitizer to the convention for distribution to all who wanted it. 

 

State President recessed for 15 min to allow for the open session. 

 

State President Roberts reconvened 100th Summer Convention of the ISEA 

 

Idaho Elks Rehab Development/Elks Liaison Report & presentation Grant Jones 

 

Grant presents guest speakers from across the state of Idaho.  Panelist include Jim 

Broyles representing Valley Vista project in St. Maries, Michelle Tucker 

Rehabilitation Director Bonner General Health in Sandpoint, Mark Fiesline 

Rehabilitation Manager at Benewah Community Hospital in St. Maries.   

 



Overview of project in Sandpoint at BGH.  Grants have been acquired through IER 

since 2016 for rehabilitation equipment.  BGH has 4 rehabilitation locations and is 

a critical access hospital, so funding is an issue.  When funds are received for rehab 

equipment can be acquired, we are able to provide services locally rather than 

having the patients travel for care, which is critical to healing.   

 

Overview of project in Benewah Community Hospital.  They have received 6 grants 

which were used for equipment, and training to advance the skillsets the of 

employees in the rehab department.  An outdoor facility relative to everyday 

environment was constructed.  And essential training for lymphedema therapy was 

obtained. 

 

Overview of Valley Vista project in St. Maries.  IER have ½ million dollars into 1 

facility in North Idaho.  The impact is remarkable and has led to personnel changes, 

space changes, care changes and incredible technology.  The community impact 

was huge, as we protected salaries and professionals into the community and 

because we can give higher level patient care 

 

The Idaho Elks Rehab System has always been involved in patient outcomes, and 

these testimonials show that we are continuing to impactful patient outcomes 

across the state. 

 

2-part challenge for the membership, go home and advocate to your members and 

your lodges about our state project and what we are doing.  Advocate in your 

communities for potential funding.   

 

• Idaho State Elks Rehabilitation System, J. Curtis Neely Chairman, (Verbal 

report)  

 

 “What is our State Project”?  Lingering confusion as to what our state project really 

is.  Our impact is phenomenal, the footprint of Idaho Elks funding stretches literally 

across the state.  Curt listed all the communities affected by our rehabilitation 

efforts.  He outlined the beginning to current growth and changes for Idaho Elks 

Rehab. There are a number of ways to support the state project.  General 

donations, memorials, bricks at the Elks Hospital grounds in Boise, change for rehab 



campaign, if every Idahoan gave $1.00.  The children’s pavilion and educational and 

bequests. The Rodriguez chicken was passed around for donations to Idaho Elk’s 

rehab.  The goal of every funded project is patient outcome. The report concluded 

and he moved for its acceptance, the motion was seconded and accepted by hand 

vote.   

 

IER donations:  Susie Stertz $20.00  

Idaho Fall $100.00  

Mt Home $147.44  

Preston $50.00  

Lewiston $425.50 

Rupert $941.00 

Julie Franklin with Boise Lodge, $100.00,  

Coeur d’Alene Lodge $100.00.  

Ed Willson and Lyle Gessford presented banks which were full. 

Rodriguez the chicken $670.00 

 

ENF donations:  Mt Home Lodge $71.50 & $1,804.25 

 

P.S.P. J. Curtis Neely with the assistance of Past State Presidents conducted a 

reverent and stirring Memorial Service as set forth by our Association to honor all 

of the officers and members who have entered into the realm of eternity.  The 

service was impressively presented and was enjoyed by the members and guests 

present. 

 

Announcements:  State Secretary Linda Tatlock Betty Hise will close silent auction 

at 11:40. All new officers need to get pictures taken for directory.  All Exalted Rulers 

need to get their pictures taken. 

 

Past State President J. Curtis Neely with the assistance of the Past State Presidents 

performed the Ritual of Installation for the newly elected and appointed Idaho 

State Elks Association for the year 2022-2023 as follows: 

 

State President  Bob Shaw  Coeur d’Alene Lodge 

Vice President - East Mike Marvin Blackfoot Elks Lodge 



Vice President - South Ed Willson  Nampa Elks Lodge 

Vice President - North Sera White  Wallace Lodge # 

State Trustee - South Tom Marmon Caldwell Lodge # 

State Secretary  Linda Tatlock Sandpoint Lodge #1376 

State Historian  Steve Johnson Nampa Lodge 

 

The Installation service was impressively presented and the officers for the 2022-

2023 Idaho State Elks Association year were duly installed. 

 

Upon completion of the installation of officers President Shaw moved to the 

podium and assumed his duties and proceeded to close the session. 

 

President Shaw called Past State President Roberts to the podium to receive Past 

State Presidents badge and Plaque for his year of service to the ISEA.   Past State 

President Roberts presented President Shaw with his State Presidents pin and his 

wife Teresa her pin.  

 

Several personal acknowledgements and presentations were made.     

 

President Shaw called upon the Sargent at Arms for a final credentials report as 

follows:  

 

Present for the 100 Idaho State Elks Convention were 

PGER   1 

DDGER  5 

PDDGER  23 

Members  130 

Visiting members  26 

PSP   22 

 

President Shaw asked Secretary Linda for any announcements which were 

presented. 

 

President Shaw called for any further business to come before the convention. 

There being no new business, President Shaw proceeded to close the session. 



“Members the work for which we assembled having been completed, I shall 

proceed to close the 100th Summer Convention of the Idaho State Elks Association”.   

The chaplain gave the closing benediction.   

 

“The star of Fidelity continues ever to burn.  I now declared the 100th Convention 

of the Idaho State Elks Association, Incorporated, closed”. 

 

These official minutes prepared and entered into the record of proceeds by: 

 

Chuck Roberts     Linda Tatlock 

ISEA President     ISEA Secretary 

 

 

Enclosures: 

 

 

   


